
 

February 22, 2022 

Web Announcement 2721 

 
Update:  Medication-Assisted Treatment (MAT) Services with an 
Opioid Use Disorder (OUD) Diagnosis Must Be Billed with Modifier U5 
As providers were notified in Web Announcement 2590:  Medication-Assisted Treatment (MAT) services with an 
Opioid Use Disorder (OUD) diagnosis must be billed with modifier U5 on the same detail line.   

Update:  The effective date for MAT services claims with an OUD diagnosis to deny with error code 5682 (1 unit 
allowed per 6 rolling months – PA override) if modifier U5 is not included has been changed to claims processed on 
or after February 22, 2022.  Due to technical issues, the claim denials did not begin on September 21, 2021, as Web 
Announcement 2590 reported. 

 

Please see Web Announcement 2882 
for an update on the error code and 

effective date for claim denials 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_2590_20210923.pdf
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/web_announcement_2882_20220826.pdf

